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 Appeal from a judgment of the County Court of Schenectady 
County (Sypniewski, J.), rendered June 9, 2016, convicting 
defendant upon his plea of guilty of the crime of burglary in 
the second degree. 
 
 Defendant pleaded guilty to burglary in the second degree 
in full satisfaction of an eight-count indictment and waived the 
right to appeal.  County Court thereafter sentenced him, as a 
second violent felony offender, to 10 years in prison, to be 
followed by five years of postrelease supervision.  Defendant 
appeals, and we affirm. 
 
 We reject defendant's contention that he was illegally 
sentenced as a second violent felony offender because County 
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Court failed to comply with the provisions of CPL 400.21 (3).  
Inasmuch as the record reflects that defendant received adequate 
notice of and an opportunity to controvert the allegations made 
in the predicate felony statement, we find substantial 
compliance with CPL 400.21 (3) (see People v Wood, 108 AD3d 932, 
933 [2013]; People v Ellis, 53 AD3d 776, 777 [2008]).  To the 
extent that defendant claims that his sentence is harsh and 
excessive, our review of this claim is precluded by his 
unchallenged waiver of the right to appeal (see People v Lopez, 
6 NY3d 248, 256 [2006]; People v Gause, 157 AD3d 1167, 1168 
[2018], lv denied 31 NY3d 983 [2018]). 
 
 Garry, P.J., Lynch, Devine, Mulvey and Aarons, JJ., 
concur. 
 
 
 
 ORDERED that the judgment is affirmed. 
 
 
 
 
     ENTER: 
                           
 
 
        
     Robert D. Mayberger 
     Clerk of the Court 
 

 


